CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING

PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF MEETING 

NOVEMBER 29, 2016
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Deacon Schofield.  Members present were Jim O’Leary, Steve Kenney, Joseph Braga, Donna Bosworth, Rita Selby, Deacon Bill Schofield, Kristen Gallagher, Jim McLellan and Walter Richardson.

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed and it was noted by Father Lemlin that they should be amended to reflect that Father Spina will be retiring in July 2019.  Rita Selby made a motion to approve the minutes as amended which was seconded by Jim O’Leary and unanimously approved.
1) BAZAAR
Kristen Gallagher reported that the bazaar was a success and that she had received many positive comments.  Some new things were tried including the dispensing of flu shots.  Twenty two vaccines were distributed.
2) SCOUTS
Father Lemlin advised the committee that the scouts are doing well and were a great help at the bazaar especially with the cleanup.  The Christmas tree sales will move from the Main Street location to a location near the Holy Ghost hall in Phenix due to the construction of the police memorial at the FOP.
3) GRANDMA’S ATTIC

Rita Selby reported that in November 338 people were served.  Grandma’s Attic is doing well and new volunteers are coming forward. 

4) MAY BREAKFAST
Father Lemlin advised the committee that the date of May 21st is being considered for the May Breakfast.  He noted that May 7th is First Communion and May 14th is Mother’s Day.  

5) FINANCE

Father Lemlin reported that we are doing well and the income is about where it was last year at this time.  The Finance Committee will be meeting on December 15th.
7) REGIONAL

St. Mary’s and Saints John & James will combine faith formation in September 2017.  The Tri-Parish proposal was sent to the Diocese Planning Committee earlier this month.  Five parishes will be combining for confirmation in the spring of 2017:  Christ the King, Saints John & James, Saints Peter & Paul, St Anthony, and Our Lady of Good Counsel.
8) MAINTENANCE

Father Lemlin advised the committee that the scuppers had been cleaned and that we will have to see if that corrects the water situation.  The front doors have been replaced and the inner doors have been repaired.  The drain in the girl’s bathroom (school building) has become clogged with roots periodically.  A drain additive is being added to help prevent this.  Father Lemlin noted that the only remaining project was the removal of some dead trees which was done on November 29th.
.

9) OTHER BUSINESS

Father Lemlin announced that Christmas Is will set up the giving tree on November 26th and will collect the presents on December 11th.

The church cleaning will take place on December 17th at 9:00 a.m.

The set up for Christmas will take place on December 24th at 9 a.m.

Rita Selby noted that a volunteer from St Mary’s parish assisted at the Grandma’s Attic store at the bazaar.
The next meeting of the Pastoral Advisory Committee will be January 10, 2017
There being no further business Rita Selby made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Steve Kenney and unanimously approved.
